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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

April 6, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, April 6, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioner J. Cody Roush and Commissioner Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Attorney David Lett; Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Deputy Auditor, Sydney Blankenbaker; Dave Sutton; Kim Showalter; Kathy Collins; Barb Hager; Rachel Sutton; Mary Smith; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Attending Virtually were:  Andy Ringwald, EMA; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Angie Risacher, Director Martin County Alliance; Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:25 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of March 23, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue; presented the Statewide 4-H Annual Report for 2020.  Ms. Held stated that the Farmers to Families program provided over $300,000.00 worth of food for Martin County in 2020.  President George questioned the 4-H enrollment for this year, Ms. Held stated that the numbers were down due to the impact of Covid-19. Ms. Held also wanted to make it known that the American Legion and the VFW will be doing a flag retirement on Saturday, May 15th at 1 pm at the community building. 
Angie Risacher, Director Martin County Alliance, reminded everyone of the Radius Economic Development Conference that will be held June 9th through June 11th in French Lick.
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, reported the Highway Department has finished their work on Mt. Pleasant Road. Mr. Seals also requests that the road signs be followed while they are working on Chicken Farm Road. 

Superintendent Seals brought an estimated for the Mower Max. Motion to move forward on the financing options for the Mower Max was made by Commissioner Roush, and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Superintendent Seals brought alternate routes to the Commissioners for review due to the closure of State Road 150 this summer. After reviewing alternate routes, the Commissioners tabled until the next meeting. 
Attorney Lett advised the procedure for property acquisition and will follow up with Sheriff Roush.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, followed up regarding the generator maintenance for the community building. The Commissioners stated they believe the highway department can maintain the generator moving forward.
Auditor Abel reminded the Commissioners that the American Recovery Plan fund establishment resolution needs to be in place before May 11, 2021. 
Mary Smith asked if a committee will be formed for this plan.  Angie Risacher, Martin County Alliance offered to form a committee, the Commissioners agreed for her to proceed. 
The weekly Emergency Declaration will be signed.
Important Dates:
Next Safety Meeting, Wednesday, April 14, 2021 @ 9:00 am.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, April 20, 2021 at 5:30 pm. Prior to this there will be a Redevelopment meeting at 5:00 pm. Attendance in person by appointment or virtually can be scheduled through the Auditor’s Office.
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